
 

                                                                       

      
                                              
 
 
 
 
 
    
    
    
 
  

 
 
 

    

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Mark Your Calendar 

Sunday, May 19th is Brunch after Worship 
Sunday, May 26th is Holy Humour Sunday 
Sunday, June 2nd is Membership Sunday 
Sunday, June 23rd is the Picnic Service at 11:00 am 
Sunday, June 30th begins Worship in the Green Cathedral 
Sunday, July 14th is the Blessing of the Animals (weather permitting) 

 
 

May 12th, 2024 
 

    

“Our relationship with God and each 
other strengthens us and helps make 

the world a better place.” 

We welcome and include everyone 
into our community of faith. 

OUR VALUES 

 

Faith/Love of God = BELIEVING 
 

Community/Inclusion = BELONGING 
 

Compassion/Compromise = INVITING 
 

Morning Worship Service @ 9am…In Person 

or Zoom  Zoom Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83887699257 Meeting ID: 838 8769 9257 
 

Leader: Rev. Nancy Knowles 

Theme:  You, Me, God & Mama 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Scripture Reading 

THIS SUNDAY 
New Testament 

 1st: Acts 11:1-3, 11-17 

2nd: John 13:31-35 

 



 
NEW! WOW News and Updates by Peter Challen 
Western Ontario Waterways Regional Council Representative 

 
 
  

MEDITATION: Worry can either bring us to God, or it 
can drive us away from God. The challenge is how we 
choose to deal with it. I believe that the Bible says that 
we can put our worries to work for us, rather than allow 
them to consume us. 

When we worry, we are actually acknowledging the 
truth that we are not adequate to meet the demands of 
life in our own strength… 

To Continue Reading AND Listen, Visit Our Facebook 

Page and Look for a New Meditation Every 

Wednesday 

 

At the Spring Meeting, May 24 - 
26 in Port Elgin, the theme 
speaker is our Moderator, the 
Right Rev. Dr. Carmen 
Lansdowne, who is the first 
Indigenous person to lead our 
denomination.  The theme is 
"Life Together."  No doubt, we 
will hear about the successful 
Remit Vote to establish a 
National Indigenous Church 
within the UC of Canada.  HSUC 
voted in favour of that historic 
decision.  More information is 
available at www.wowrcucc.ca.  

 

Thank you everyone for another very successful Spring Free Store! The generosity 

of our church community through their donations to the store was greatly appreciated by the 

276+ visitors. It is heartwarming to know that with the support of your donations of clothing, 

toys, games and household goods, we are able to help so many in the community. We did have 

some items leftover and these went to the Ailsa Craig & Area Food Bank & Thrift Store. While 

we stress this is a free store, several donated and a total of $657.70 will be given to the Grand 

Bend Community Food Pantry to help those in need. We had an incredible team of dedicated 

workers volunteering many hours from beginning to end and they helped to make this event a 

success. With our next Free Store set for October 18th and 19th, we welcome all to join this 

amazing group. 

Submitted by Ruth Ann Eagleson and Joanne Barry 

SONG: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=12NMGC5YjYY 
I SHALL NOT WANT by Audrey Assad 
 

http://www.wowrcucc.ca/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=12NMGC5YjYY


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

KEEP UP TO DATE WITH OUR EVENTS ON OUR WEBSITE 
CALENDAR LINK HERE 

Sincerely, 

Deb Gill, Chair 

HSUC Famous Cookie Crew  

Strikes Again 

Thanks to our fabulous bakers Barb, 

Brenda, Karen, Lois, Lori and Sharon, we 

delivered 24 dozen homemade cookies to 

the Native Plant and Tree sale last 

Saturday. The proceeds are going to the 

Grand Bend Community Food Pantry.  

We definitely were very popular and 

attracted a lot of attraction. I believe 

it is a great start to spreading the word! 

We made over $500.00  

and have $9850.00 left  

to raise before we  

complete phase 1 and can open. 

A Message from The Prayer Shawl Group 
 

As the yarn’s journey 
starts, it becomes a prayer 

that comes from the shawl maker’s heart. 
 

Share our shawls to show someone that we care. 

Deb Gill, Council Chair 
 

Free Store Event Once again, the 

Free Store team, under the 

leadership of Joanne Barry and Ruth 

Ann Eagleson, hosted an amazingly 

successful community event. What a 

lovely way to support our community. 

Thanks for all you do! 

Calling all Sunday Brunchers. Sign up on the 
bulletin board for brunch May 19th 

https://www.huronshoresunitedchurch.com/calendar


 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Lynne Desjardine 
519-238-5220 

 

If you are ever in need of prayer, would like to chat to someone, or would 
like a visit, please reach out to any one of your Congregational Visitors. 

Please let us know if you would like your name included in “Prayers of the People” for Sunday 
worship. If you have a prayer request that you wish to share with the congregation on Sundays, 
or just privately with Rev. Nancy Knowles, please send it to: hsucprayers@gmail.com 
 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 

Peter Challen 
519-238-5508 

 

Joanne Barry 
226–456–8134 

 

Baby and Toddler Items Needed

 
 

The Food Pantry needs 

donations of diapers, baby 

food, pull-ups, cereal and more 

for new parents. Thank you! 

New Volunteer Opportunities 
 
Wondering how you might get involved? 
 
1.  May 15 at 8:30 a.m. - Volunteers are needed to dig a trench from the new shed to the church for the 
installation of the hydro line to the Food Pantry Shed.  Please bring your shovels, gloves, rakes and lots of 
muscles.   
2.  May 27 at 8:30 a.m. - Volunteers are needed to do spring lawn and garden cleanup and to install the sun 
shade sails in the Green Cathedral. Please bring gloves, garden rakes, pruners, shovels, leaf blowers, etc. 
3.  May 28 at 1 p.m. - Volunteers are needed to paint the church parking, and sidewalk caution lines.  Please 
bring a 2 1/2" or 3" paint brush and/or roller, rags, paint pail or paint tray. 
 
Please contact Debbie Procter - debbieprocter@yahoo.ca  519-238-2973 or Dan Gill 
- d.gill.construction@gmail.com  519-619-9829,  if you are available to help with all of or some of these 
projects.   
 
Your help is very much appreciated.  When you volunteer your help, it saves the church $$$ by not having 
to hire a contractor to do this for us. 

Thanks again, Debbie 
Property Chair 

 

mailto:debbieprocter@yahoo.ca
mailto:d.gill.construction@gmail.com


                 
 
 

 

    

 

 

OFFICE HOURS: Mon - Thurs 9am-12pm Call: 519-238-2402 
25 Main Street, P.O. Box 61, Grand Bend, ON N0M 1T0 

Website: www.huronshoresunitedchurch.com 

Office Administrator: Christine Wilde huronshoresunitedchurch@gmail.com 

Minister: Rev Nancy Knowles hsucrevnancy@gmail.com  

Nancy’s In office hours: Tuesday & Thursday- call anytime 519-788-5819 

Prayers for the People: Rev Nancy Knowles hsucprayers@gmail.com 

Council Chair: Deb Gill john.deb.gill@gmail.com 519-701-6676 

Finance Administrator: Rhonda Manore manore@ezlink.ca 519-238-2432 

Music Director: Elva McIntyre hsucmusic@gmail.com 519-238-8270 

Sunday School Coordinator:  Julie Ciufo  pciufo@hay.net 519-238-2998 

Community Wellness Coordinator: Christine Wilde 519-933-9453 

hsuccommunitywellness@gmail.com  

Shorelines: Christine Wilde  hsucdesign@gmail.com 

Website Producer: Janna Oud  jannaoud@gmail.com 

Do you know about the Free Little Art 

Gallery, Pinedale Road, Grand Bend? 

 

Yes! Free art to take, and your place to 

donate small art. On display until Friday 

when a very, very special offering of tiny 

art will be in the gallery for Mother's 

Day weekend. This weekend’s display 

kindly provided by Rachel Smith - 

senselessart Studio. 
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